
LAGUNA VISTA BUSINESS OF THE MONTH

Meet Your City Secretary
Norma Barbosa

Behind every efficient council meeting and well-organized
record lies the dedication of our City Secretary. This role is vital
to the smooth functioning of our town, from managing official
records and overseeing elections to ensuring transparency and
compliance with regulations. It’s a demanding job that requires
keen organization, attention to detail, and a deep commitment
to serving our community. 

We’d like to take a moment to appreciate the hard work of all
City Secretaries but most importantly our very own City
Secretary: Norma Barbosa.  We welcome you to come by City
Hall at any time and meet her in person and experience her
stellar customer service!  She is knowledgeable in all things
Laguna Vista  and we are proud that she has made us her
working home for the past 4 years as our City and Court Clerk
and now proudly representing us as our City Secretary. 

The regular meetings of the Laguna Vista Town Council are held
on the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 6:00 p.m. in Town Hall,
located at 122 Fernandez, Laguna Vista, Texas.  
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Mayors' Monarch Pledge

Click here to
learn more

about monarchs

https://www.nwf.org/Educational-Resources/Wildlife-Guide/Invertebrates/Monarch-Butterfly
https://www.nwf.org/Educational-Resources/Wildlife-Guide/Invertebrates/Monarch-Butterfly
https://www.nwf.org/Educational-Resources/Wildlife-Guide/Invertebrates/Monarch-Butterfly


Humans need bats. Worldwide, there are more than 1,400 species of bats—that’s almost 20 percent of all
mammal species. Bats live almost everywhere on Earth except the most extreme desert and polar regions. So,
no matter where you live, it is almost certain that there are bats living near you. Bats are amazing animals that

are vital to the health of our environment and economy. Although we may not always see them, bats are hard at
work all around the world each night. Most bats in North America eat insects, including moths, beetles, aquatic
insects, and flies. A single bat can eat up to its body weight in insects each night. Eating all these insects helps
protect our food crops and forests from insect pests, saving farmers and forest managers billions of dollars

each year.

Consider these fascinating bat facts:
Bats come in all shapes and sizes, from the tiny, adorable bumblebee bat that weighs less than a penny to the

big, beautiful flying foxes that can have a wingspan of up to six feet.

Bats are the only mammal that can truly fly (although some other mammals “glide”). A bat’s wing is actually a
modified hand—similar to yours.

Contrary to popular belief, bats actually have good eyesight (similar to that of humans), but for most species,
their main technique for navigating or locating prey is using echolocation (not all species echolocate!): emitting

very high- pitched sounds that bounce off obstacles in their path, like trees, other bats, buildings, and food.
main target—delicious insects. Not all bats that echolocate are insectivores!

Bats eat lots of different things. Although almost 70% of bat species feed primarily on insects, some bats are
carnivorous, eating meat like rodents, frogs, and fish. Only three species of bats feed on animal blood, with two
of these species specializing on bird blood. Many other bats eat pollen, nectar or fruit—these bats are vital for

pollinating flowers and spreading seeds that grow new plants and trees.

https://batcon.org/index.php/why-bats/bats-are/bats-are-important
https://www.batcon.org/index.php/resources/media-education/species-profiles


MOTTO: COURTESY, SERVICE & PROTECTION

LAGUNA VISTA POLICELAGUNA VISTA POLICE

During the month of October 2024, the Laguna Vista Police Department conducted a total of
fifty-two traffic stops. Officers issued nineteen waring citations. Additionally, officers issued thirty-

three citations to appear before the Municipal Court Judge reference to the traffic violations.
Furthermore, officers responded to one hundred and two calls for police service.

 

 

During this month officers investigated the following:
  

Five assaults, One aggravated assault with a deadly weapon.
Officers are investigating two questionable death investigations.

Officers responded to twenty-four medical calls.
Officers conducted fourteen ordinance violations.

Officers responded to and conducted three traffic accident investigation.
Officers responded to three domestic violence issues.

Officers dealt with a subject who resisted arrest and minimum amount of force was use.
 

Significant Events:
 

*One new vehicle for the police department has arrived and we are expecting
 two more vehicles to arrive this week.

* One new officer was hired and is in training.
* There will be an increase in patrol due to the holiday season upon us.

* LVPD has two continuous ongoing investigations.

Tony David
Chief of Police

Laguna Vista, Texas

Proposed building



MOTTO: COURTESY, SERVICE & PROTECTION

LAGUNA VISTA POLICELAGUNA VISTA POLICE

Laguna Vista
Officer John Leos
represented  our
town in the 10th
annual “run with

the heroes’’ RGV 5k
on Ocotber 12, 2024

Supporting 
Make a

wish





Service Calls
The month of October was a busy one! The Laguna Vista Volunteer Fire Dept.
responded to a total of forty (40) calls for service, putting us at 349 calls for the
calendar year. Thirty-Four EMS calls and six (6) Fire calls (Fire is anything other than
EMS). The Fire calls consisted of two (2) Dispatched & Cancelled en route, one (1)
motor vehicle accident with no injuries, one (1) motor vehicle accident with injuries,
and two (2) Fires. 

Station Improvements
 The laundry room was completed by RC Construction. Prior to this project the washer
and dryer were in the kitchen area. Upon completion the washer and dryer are out of
sight and out of mind, they are located in what was previously used as an EMS supply
storage room. Also in process is the engineering of the building extension to be added
to the north side of the existing station. Upon completion of the engineered plans the
bidding process will open up, followed by construction.

New Software System
 By no choice of our own we are changing our incident reporting software. ESO
bought out Emergency Reporting System (ERS) (our current software) and we will be
switching over to their platform soon. ERS will no longer support the necessary
reporting capabilities for the NERIS (National Emergency Response Information
System) system, which is replacing the NFIRS (National Fire Incident Reporting
System) system (federal). We will also be changing over from “Active911” to “I Am
Responding”. 

Listed below are a few of the benefits:
· Google mapping to the scene.
· Satellite imaging of the exact location of the caller. (not just the address)
· The ability to share pre-fire plans with neighboring jurisdictions (shares both ways),
jurisdictions must give consent.
· The ability to share hydrant locations (Google Mapping) with neighboring
jurisdictions (with consent).
· No limit on subscriptions.
· Mutual Aid response status.
· Recorded alerts, available for playback at any time.
 
  

LVFD October Report



October is also a busy time of the year for events. This month fire department
members went to several events in Laguna Vista, Laguna Heights and Port
Isabel to spread the word and bring smiles to children`s faces!! On October

the 9th LVVFD went to Beacon Bay`s Daycare Center to help educate young
children on fire safety. Then, on October 18th the FD was at the Town of
Laguna Vista Fall Festival (my favorite) helping out with EMS needs and

trying to solicit a few new FD members! On October 25th we all met here at
the station for the annual First Responder Appreciation Dinner. I can`t

express enough how grateful I am that Mrs. Gonzalez takes the time to show
her appreciation for the time and effort the LVVFD members sacrifice for their

community. On October the 26th we were at the Port Isabel Lighthouse for
Spooktacular !!   What an evening that was!  On October the 30th crews

showed up at the Golf Course cart barn for the Golf Course Halloween event.
All of the events went very well and were a lot of fun for the guys (and gals)

of the fire department.

Community



Safety Tip of the Month

As the cool weather becomes more frequent home projects become more frequent as well, no one wants to do these home projects
in 100 plus degree weather! Some of these projects involve the use of ladders, whether they are A-Frame ladders, extension

ladders, step ladders or even those fancy Little Giant ladders, they are all ladders and deserve to be respected. So here are a few
(lots of) words regarding ladder safety brought to you by LadderFeed.

Ladder Safety

1. Ensure ladder inspection requirements The first thing to do before using a ladder is to inspect for
any red flags. You need to check for cracks and splits, rust, corrosion, and bolts that are not in place.
Also, check that the rungs are correctly secured to both sides of the ladder. All locks and hinges
should be functioning seamlessly before using the ladder. Any damage, no matter how small, is an
indication of an unsafe ladder. You should only use the ladder if all the safety requirements are met.
Ladder rung spacing is also a matter that requires attention. If you are not comfortable with the rung
spacing then avoid using that ladder, it’s risky.

2. Maintain 4 rules for ladder safety The ladder should maintain a 75-degree angle from the wall. You
may know this as the 4:1 ratio or 4 rules for ladder safety. What does this mean? If your ladder is
going to be 12 feet high, the distance of the base from the wall should be three feet. You can
measure this by standing straight with your toes at the bottom of the ladder. When you stretch out
your arms, they should rest on the rungs at your shoulder height without overreaching. We
recommend this to maintain ideal ladder angle.

3. Maintain the 3-point rules when climbing Always climb the ladder with two hands and one foot on
the ladder or two feet and one hand in contact with the ladder. Maintaining contact with the ladder will
help you remain steady. Also, keep your weight centered between the rails to avoid toppling over.

4. Extend the ladder over the roof If you are planning to clean your gutters or fix the roof using an
extension ladder, ensure that the ladder is extended over the roof. Ensure that you extend the ladder
at least one meter over the roof. If you are going to climb onto the roof from the ladder, climb from the
second-highest rung and not the top rung. Extension ladders are more likely to lead to an accident,
so while using an extension ladder you must follow extension ladder safety tips.

5. Keep the ladder on a stable footing Although some ladders come with rubber feet to prevent
slipping, it’s still essential to ensure you are working on a firm footing. It’s even more critical when you
are working on unstable or uneven ground, such as a muddy or sloppy ground. Set the ladder’s feet
on a non-slip carpet or plywood board staked to the ground for stability. You can also secure the
ladder using unique ladder straps for additional stability or get someone to hold the ladder in place as
you use it. Learn more about how to secure a ladder for highest level of safety.

6. Cover the top ends of the ladder If you are using an extension ladder to access high walls,
remember that it can slide against the wall or siding its placed on. You can tie some old socks or rugs
on either side of the ladder to prevent skidding. You can also purchase some rubber covers to put
over the ends. Remember that you should never lean your ladder against doors, windows, or any
unstable surfaces. Learn more about safe use of ladders.

https://ladderfeed.com/how-to-secure-a-ladder/
https://www.nsc.org/home-safety/tools-resources/safety-checkup/ladders


7. Use rubber shoes when climbing a ladder Although some ladders come with non-skid rungs, it’s
essential to wear rubber shoes for precaution. The rubber shoes add traction to the ladder and keep you
from slipping when climbing or using. Ensure that the boots have deep treads for maximum stability. Do not
climb a ladder barefoot, with high heels or improper shoes.

8. Avoid overreaching Overreaching has got to be the biggest sin in using ladders. Do not use the top three
rungs of a ladder unless they are designed for use. It does not matter whether you are using an extension
ladder, step ladder or an a-frame. The top rungs of the ladder can lead to accidents due to loss of balance.
It’s also very risky to improvise using boxes and blocks of wood to create extra height on the ladder. These
items can collapse and lead to falls. What we’ve found during our research is really scary, people try to
overreach the heights using a tiny step ladder which is very dangerous, so we want to motivate you to
follow step ladder safety tips while using one. But if you really need to get access of top corners of your
home or workplace then you need the proper ladder. We have also published a resourceful handy reviews
of the 9 best indoor ladder for high places, don’t forget to check that out.

9. Do not exceed the maximum load rating of the ladder Every ladder comes with a weight rating that
determines how much weight the ladder can withstand before collapsing. You need to ensure that your
ladder can hold both your weight and the work load, if any. Using a ladder that cannot withstand your
weight could cause the ladder to break and cause an accident. Even if you are a feather-weight, a type I
(heavy duty) or type ii (medium-duty) ladder is recommended. Avoid light duty ladders at all costs.

10. Be informed about the weather before using a ladder It’s dangerous to work on a windy or rainy day on
the ladder since it causes ladder instability. Severe heat or cold also makes it uncomfortable and
hazardous to work on a ladder. Therefore, you need to watch weather forecast before setting a ladder
date. A dry, mild, and windless day is ideal for repairing your roof or cleaning the gutters using a ladder.
Using a ladder on the soft, muddy, or icy ground can expose the user to extreme danger. It’s also
advisable to follow portable ladder safety guides while using one because portable ladders are a bit more
fragile than others.

11. Store the ladder in a safe place – it’s a part of ladder safety The ladder, whether made of wood,
aluminum, or stainless steel, should be stored in a dry place to avoid rusting, corrosion, or any damage.
The ladder should be repaired, cleaned, and let to dry appropriately before storage. It’s also essential to
keep the ladder in a lockable garage as burglars can use it to access your house.

As Always, Thank You for the Opportunity to Serve
Stay Safe Out There!

Neil Waters 
Fire Chief
LVVFD





GET YOUR LIBRARY CARD HERE

WIFI is available
for use in the
library.  See a

librarian for more
information
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Check out all
the electronic

resources
available at our
Laguna Vista
Library.   Visit

the book catalog
to choose one.   

https://lvtexas.us/about/public-library


HOURS 
Monday: Closed

Tuesday: 8:00am - 6:00pm
Wednesday: 10:00am - 8:00pm

Thursday: 8:00am - 6:00pm
Friday: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Saturday: 10:00am - 2:00pm
Sunday: Closed

ONLINE CATALOG
FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY

https://lagunavista.biblionix.com/catalog/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064779936947










Every Saturday
8:00am - 12:00pm

(or until truck is full)
Roloff Park



https://lvtexas.us/proof-of-residency-form/




https://direct.me/salvationarmy




https://dyyuqpuab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001JyCP8oL7kiDFG96K9-Slx-LAsexzgWG-vY_BDMX3be7p6Qew2GlUuHGoG-ksURFt1w5J5v_6xvRHdlAjP74HY9l0w9jsC3Jr281GMTQOTjipia2Bk5cU876f-UdlgwYmn5hZyJ6iLcqKUQKQxeW5G1Xly2chzrKW&c=R6M4RUUjDSBzOE4Rj9s4GBy7Rtvz6z2oFrHqDwE-iDv4htqS4VxFwQ==&ch=Yp1g7vF99WdiZOMwIy0SetGy3aMzZXQ3ibOW90VIZOGG9Ur5N1ehkQ==




Open 7 days a week 8am - 5pm
Free Admission

10 acres of Native Interpretive Exhibits
Educational Lab

Look our board walk




